
   

 

 

 
 
Thursday, September 24, 2015 
  
 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON 
M4P 1E4 
 
 
Attention: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 

Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re:  EB-2015-0092 
 North Bay Distribution Ltd. (“NBHDL”) 
 2016 Incentive Regulation Mechanism (“IRM”) Application 
 
 
In a letter dated July 16, 2015, the Ontario Energy Board (the “Board”) identified NBHDL as one of the 

distributors on the 2016 IRM schedule, grouped into Stream 2, with a filing deadline of September 28, 

2015. NBHDL is writing to inform the Board that NBHDL will not be in a position to file its IRM 

application by the filing deadline as NBHDL’s 2015 Cost of Service application (EB-2014-0099) is still 

on-going and final rates are not yet approved.  

 

NBHDL will file a 2016 IRM application as soon as possible once final rates have been approved, 

however, that date is not yet known. Once approval has been granted, NBHDL will advise the Board on 

an anticipated filing date. 
 

Regards, 

 

Original signed by 

 

 

Melissa Casson, CPA, CGA 
Regulatory Manager 
North Bay Hydro Distribution Limited 
(705) 474-8100 (300) 
mcasson@northbayhydro.com 
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